1400 Kennedy Drive - Key West, FL 33040 • Phone: 305-296-5621 • TTY/Florida Relay Service (FRS): 800-955-8771

June 11, 2025

Mayor Danise Henriquez City of Key West 1300 White Street Key West, FL 33040

RE: Reappointment of Key West Housing Authority Resident Commissioner Annette Mobley

Dear Mayor Henriquez:

In my role as Executive Director of the Housing Authority of the City of Key West, Florida (KWHA), I respectfully request the reappointment of Ms. Annette Mobley as Resident Commissioner.

Ms. Mobley was first appointed to the Board on May 15, 2018. Since that time, she has demonstrated unwavering commitment to the Authority, maintaining a near perfect attendance record at all regular and special meetings. Her active participation brings fresh perspectives and energy to a seasoned board, and she has cultivated strong, collaborative relationships with her fellow commissioners.

Ms. Mobley's contributions are deeply informed by her unique background. She is both a longtime public housing resident and a 33-year former employee of KWHA, having served in a wide range of roles including Receptionist, Resident Activities Coordinator, Property Supervisor, Public Housing Manager, and Occupancy & Admissions Specialist. This comprehensive experience has given her a well-rounded understanding of our programs and operations—an invaluable asset in her current role.

Her deep knowledge, combined with her personal investment in the community, allows Ms. Mobley to serve with insight, empathy, and dedication. We are in frequent communication regarding resident concerns and property matters, and her input consistently supports the mission of KWHA and the well-being of our residents.

A lifelong Key West resident, Ms. Mobley is a trusted and respected member of our community. Her passion for service was inspired by her late father, Mr. Lang B. Milian, a former KWHA board member and City Commissioner. In addition to her work with the Housing Authority, Ms. Mobley also serves as a founding and current member of the Bahama Village Redevelopment Advisory Council (BVRAC) and as a member of the Monroe County Career Service Council.

I wholeheartedly endorse Ms. Mobley's reappointment and thank you for your thoughtful consideration. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at (305) 296-5621.

Warm regards

Randy Sterling
Executive Director

